

PO Box 1437 13900 Main Rd. Mattituck, NY 11952

631-298-4134 www.mattitucklaurellibrary.org

## FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

June 10, 2024

It is with both sadness and gratitude that the Mattituck-Laurel Library Board of Trustees announces the resignation of two valued trustees, effective immediately.

Nick Timpone has served with distinction for a number of years as a Trustee of the Mattituck-Laurel Library. Mr. Timpone was re-elected twice, more recently in September, 2023. His current term is scheduled to end in November 2026.

Mr. Timpone announced that he is leaving the Board in order to focus more time on his work with the Riverhead Charter School where he serves as the Director of Academics.

Mr. Timpone stated, "I have full confidence in the Board to envision the future of the Library and the continued forward movement with the proposed renovation plans. I fully support the Board's renovation endeavors and am looking forward to seeing the plans come to life."

Karenann Volinski has served with distinction since her election to the Board in September 2021. Her current term is scheduled to end in November 2024.

The Board thanks Mr. Timpone and Ms. Volinski for their service and commitment to the Mattituck-Laurel Library and the communities of Mattituck and Laurel.

In accordance with their bylaws, the Board has worked diligently to appoint two new Trustees to fulfill the remainder of the terms to ensure that the Board continues to operate and conduct regular business at full capacity. We welcome Randi Teitel and John Carter as appointees, with Ms. Teitel filling Mr. Timpone's term, expiring November 2026, and Mr. Carter filling Ms. Volinski's term, expiring November 2024.

Both Ms. Teitel and Mr. Carter are familiar faces at the library and powerful advocates for the role the library serves in our community.